
! !    May general Membership Meeting

! ! ! !           May 19, 2014

Board Members Present:  Scott Sutherland, Bill MacCullough, Lynn 
Fraser, Glenise Cunningham, Cindy Pulliam, Susan Whalen, Lorettta 
Halpin and Wendy Soares

Approval of Minutes:  Moved by Bill MacCullough and seconded by 
Glenise Cunningham.  Minutes approved.

Board Reports:

Treasurer:      See Attached 

Membership:   Currently 365 paid  members.  16 new members within 
the last month.

 Social Activities:  This year’s Summer Party will be held Friday, 
August 1, 2014 at the Sports Pavilion.  

Summer Mixer’s will be held Wednesday at 6:00 p.m. with a Pot Luck.  
Sign-ups will be 5 days in advance.  The schedule is as follows: 

June 4th is the Newbies (new players)                                                                              
June 11th is 1.0-2.5 rating  players                                                             
June 18th is 3.0 rated players                                                                     
June 25th is 3.5 + rated players                                                                

Committee Reports:

Ladder:  Andrea Mayorga reported the number of active for each ladder 
are as follows:

A - 33     B - 29      C- 37     D - 25  Women’s - 52 

Tournaments:  Rich Lujan reported last week’s tournaments were a 
success, everyone had a good time and the turnout was good.  This week 
is the Mixed B and C/D player’s tournament. The Wells Fargo Tournament 
dates are Sept., 23,24 & 25th. This tournament is open to all residents of 
Sun City. 



Charitable Giving:  Mona asks that when plastic/glass bottles are donated, 
please remove the caps and put those in a plastic baggie to donate.  Her 
goal is $100.00 per month to be donated.

Court Usage:  Susan Petersen announced that according to the last sign-
in sheets, there are 226 players playing out of 365 paid members.  Sign-in 
sheets will be at the courts the first week of June for another  body count.  
Susan asked for volunteers to help with the sign-ins at the courts in 2 hour 
increments.

Orientation Class:  Andrea Mayorga has had two Orientation Sessions.  
The next session will be Wednesday, June 4th at 1:30 p.m.  No sign-up is 
required, just show up at the courts. 

P.B. 101 Class:  Andrea has held three PB 101 Sessions and is taking 16 
people per session.  The sessions have been so successful  she has had  
waiting lists of people who want to participate. The next PB 101 Session at 
the courts, is Thursday, June 12th from 3:30 - 5:00 p.m. and will cover Shot 
Placement and Strategies.  Sign-up sheets will be at the courts on Sunday 
June 8th at 8:00 a.m.

Beginner Training:  Cal Meissen reported that he has had 15 people 
attending  his class.   The summer class schedule will be  Wednesdays, at 
12:00p.m., beginning June 4th.

! ! ! ! Agenda Items

Old Business:

1. Skill Level Ratings - Craig Fraser reported that 130 players have 
responded to him with their skill level rating.  To complete the individual 
skill level rating, go on-line to http://ipickleball.org/ratings/
IFP_ratings_descriptions.html submit your self rating to Craig Fraser by 
e-mail at [fraser1742@me.com]  

2. Shade Cover - A permit has been submitted to the City of Lincoln for 
approval to begin construction.

3. Summer Ladder Play - A motion was made by Kalli Genest and  
seconded by Sherry Mosby to continue ladder play in the months of 
July and August. Motion carried. 
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4. Summer Ladder Play Times - A motion was made by Sherry Mosby and 
seconded by Len Carniato that June - September ladder play will be 
from 8:00 a.m. to completion.  Motion carried.

New Business:

A. Wayne and Tom Quallick brought up changes they would like to have made 
to the Sign-Up Board at the courts.  Discussion was tabled and will continue 
at the next meeting.

B. Bill MacCullough announced that SCLH is celebrating its 15 year 
anniversary on October 18th.  There will be a parade of all of the clubs.  We 
need a volunteer to head up and coordinate this if our club is to participate.  
If anyone is interested, please contact Bill.

C. Scott wanted to remind players to make sure to file an accident report when 
injured on the courts.  You may turn the report in to the monitor at the WAVE.

                   

! ! !          OPEN FORUM

Next Board Meeting :  Wednesday, June 11, 2014  at 2:00 p.m. at the 
Orchard Creek Ceramics Room

Next General Membership Meeting:  August 12, 2014 at 2:00 p.m. at the 
Kilaga Presentation Hall

Meeting Adjourned - at 4:13 p.m.

TREASURER’S REPORT 05/18/2014

CHECKING ACCOUNT BALANCE 4/9/14! ! ! ! $ 7,834.71
! Correction to balance deposit 0n 2/25/14 was $86.61
! Posted $87.61.  credited $1.00 to acct.  Balance is! ! $ 7,833.71

! DEPOSITS

! ! 4/23/14 Super Senior Tournament!! $  280.00
! ! 4/23/14 Club Championship! ! $  250.00



! ! 4/24/14 Club Championship! ! $  180.00
! ! 5/08/14 Club Championship! ! $  440.00
! ! 5/15/14 Recycle Donation! ! ! $  104.71
! ! 5/16/14 Club Championship! ! $    50.00
! ! 5/16/14 Donation/Wayne Schmeck! $    20.00

TOTAL DEPOSITS! ! ! ! ! ! $1,324.71

! WITHDRAWALS
! ! #108 Andrea Mayorga CPR masks! $    20.76
! ! #105 Armondo Mayorga Supplies!! $    22.10
! ! #109 Susan Whelan Super Senior! $   129.81
! ! #110 Susan Whelan Super Senior! $   128.00
! ! #111 LHSSL Parking permit! ! $     45.00
! ! #112 Lynn Fraser supplies!! ! $     73.34
! ! #113 Lynn Fraser Social! ! ! $     60.90
! ! #114 Lynn Fraser Club Champ ! ! $   145.54

TOTAL WITHDRAWALS ! ! ! ! ! $   625.45

CHECKING BALANCE 5/19/14! ! ! ! ! ! $8,532.97
SAVINGS BALANCE 5/19/14! ! ! ! ! ! $     83.75

TOTAL BALANCE! ! ! ! ! ! ! !
! $8,616.72
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
-------
DONATIONS 2014
! RECYCLE/MONA WHEELER! $ 469.25

! WAYNE SCHMECK!! ! $  20.00
!  

* Wayne Schmeck is donating $5.00 from each sale of a paddle starting in the 
month of April.  He would like the monies to be used specifically for the benefit of 
the Pickleball Club.


